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Dr. McCann opened the meeting by pointing out those updates to the Task Force report that have been made since a draft was emailed in advance of this meeting.  She and Rachel have incorporated the detailed feedback on the emailed draft provided by Drs. Adali, Gobbert, and Hagerty.  In particular, she pointed out the substantive changes to the text recommended by Dr. Hagerty in the Introduction and Overview section.  She also pointed out the acknowledgement of Rachel’s work now located at the end of the document, also per Dr. Hagerty’s suggestion.  The Task Force members in attendance indicated their support for these changes and additions.  

Provost Rous then thanked Task Force members for their contributions to this “outstanding piece of work.”  He said: Many of the recommendations are items I had thought about at some point.  When I first became Provost and started talking with faculty across campus, much of the conversation revolved around this idea of interdisciplinarity.  I realized quickly that we likely have structural barriers to interdisciplinary work.  We look at our structures through a disciplinary lens.  This comes from our past when we were more disciplinarily focused.  Therefore, it is important to address these barriers.  As you know, Carole and Rachel presented a draft of the report at our January Deans and VPs meeting, where it was very well received.  [The draft emailed in advance of this meeting represented only very minor edits to the draft distributed for the Deans and VPs meeting.]

Dr. McCann then commented on the implementation phase.  She said: Scott Casper wants us to work toward a formal policy that makes affiliate faculty appointment letters a part of the P&T dossier.  In addition, he would like to see a formal policy about where these letters would be best located.  

Dr. McCann also said: The detailed meeting summaries Rachel has written will provide a useful background for anyone who wants to know more about our process and how we arrived at our recommendations.

Dr. Gobbert asked: Should we talk about the future, since we have an opportunity to do so with the Provost present?

Dr. Rous replied: Let me say what happens next, as far as I’m concerned.  Once I receive the final report, I will review each recommendation in detail.  Then I will begin to build an implementation matrix, which will be made publicly available in a “dashboard” that will track the process of where we are regarding each recommendation.  We will develop a timeline for the roll out.  Some of the recommendations will require significant work before they may be implemented.  Others could be implemented quickly.  

Dr. McCann replied: The Student Administrative Advisory Committee presents a useful model for publicly sharing this process: what the issue is, the point of view of users, and the process required for change.  Making use of this model would allow us to give attention to the social and technical interfaces of the change process.

Dr. Freeland then asked: There are two different ways of approaching the recommendations.  First, to create new structures.  Or second, to integrate interdisciplinarity explicitly into existing structures.  How do we see this playing out?

Dr. Rous responded: I think integration is the best option, wherever possible.

Dr. McCann then said: The last element of our Charge is to be of assistance to the strategic planning process.  We will need to work out how our report will feed into this process.  There are some organic links, in that members of our Task Force are also Co-Chairs for several of the strategic planning groups (Drs. Hagerty, McCann, and Schumacher).  Therefore, these Co-Chairs can and have been keeping in mind our report and recommendations as they work in their strategy groups, asking how interdisciplinarity may be included and considered in the planning process.

Dr. Rous responded: The report will need to go to each strategy group as well as the strategic planning steering committee, and it will need to be integrated in the strategic planning process.  However, the Task Force report also stands on its own.  I decided to have this be a separate process outside of the strategic planning process.  Your recommendations are more detailed and administrative in nature.  Whereas, the strategic planning is intended to develop overarching goals for the university that will drive us more broadly.   

Dr. Schumacher replied: Administrative changes, yes, but our report is also about a culture change.  We are at a shift in mindsets, a transition point.  There are still people afraid of interdisciplinarity.

Dr. McCann responded: This has me thinking about what and how we should communicate with the Chairs.  Our conversations with them were an important part of our process.  Perhaps as we’re developing the matrix and dashboard might be a good time to go back to them.  

Dr. Lee added: I think it would be helpful to talk with UPDs [Undergraduate Program Directors], as well.  

Dr. Rous replied: The Task Force report needs to be widely communicated.  We need to get it into people’s hands. 

Dr. McCann added: After the Provost has seen the final report and evaluated the recommendations, there may need to be some signaling about the report before we distribute it more widely.  Perhaps we could consider a cover letter to provide framing for the recommendations.

Dr. Rous replied: My general view is that everyone should have an opportunity to see the report as it is and go to various meetings to talk about the recommendations, knowing that we’ll need to work out the timeline.  Once I’m in receipt of the final report, then my job is to communicate the results and figure out with others how to move down this road.  I may say, given our resource constraints, some of these recommendations will take some time to implement.  I think we’ll get a lot of agreement for them, but we need to have the report out there and give people time to sit with the recommendations and think about them.  

Dr. Rous continued: One way that some universities have attached a culture change is by saying “We have real strength in XYZ,” interdisciplinarity in this case.  I’m curious what you think about this type of framing and how we talk about our institution.

Dr. Schumacher responded: Our first overall point is that we have a long history of interdisciplinarity, and this frame allows us to show that we have smaller units that present opportunities to work together.  We could use this message to attract new faculty who are doing interdisciplinary work.

Dr. McCann replied: I agree that framing it around the issues we’re addressing provides a robust way to highlight what we have long been doing, our history and our tradition of interdisciplinarity on campus.  However, saying “we have these strengths” doesn’t really allow for a discussion in this way.

Dr. Lee responded: I agree.  This allows us the opportunity to approach things in more complex ways.  We have been able to use traditional pedagogical questions and turn them on their head and look at them in new ways.  I think this is one of our strengths, allowing us to be always poised and ready for the next step.  The leadership at this table allowed the Task Force to investigate these complexities.

Dr. McCann replied: I agree.  This also allows us to stay away from the “entrepreneurship” buzzword.

Dr. Gobbert then said: I think Arizona State has done some dramatic things [in their culture change process] that we will want to avoid.  We should put our focus on doing interdisciplinary things on top of the current disciplinary majors.

Dr. McCann replied: We need to rethink the way we plan and organize classes, as well as how we mark them and communicate to students about them in ways that are more representative of our current practice and our future rather than our past.

Dr. Gougousi responded: We’ll be promoting mostly teaching, and there’s nothing wrong with that, but we’ll be shortchanging the research.  In interdisciplinarity research, we are working on very large issues-- climate change, cancer, etc.-- but only small parts of the larger puzzle.  We aren’t going to be solving these issues.

Dr. Rous agreed and said: There is a danger in this.

Dr. Freeland replied: You [Dr. Rous] have the unenviable task of creating structures that allow for this flexibility.

Dr. Rous replied: It’s much more subtle than this, and things change...

Dr. McCann responded: I think the goal of framing it this way is to illustrate how UMBC has the flexibility to address these issues, showing both what we have done in the past and what we can do going forward, to say we are a university organized in such a way that allows us to approach these problems.  We are addressing how to change the 20th Century university to address the issues of the 21st Century. There was general concurrence that this is a good way to think about it.

Dr. Gobbert replied: But in doing so, we want to stay away from the problems encountered by Arizona State.  He spoke specifically to some of the issues with degrees at ASU.

Dr. McCann responded: Part of this is that we have historically represented ourselves to the world through the ways our budgetary units or our B.A. granting has been organized.  We need to do some of this translational work ourselves so we can give appropriate messages to each audience to provide the information they need.

Dr. Freeland replied: Doing our research on best practices showed me that no one is doing this in a glowing way.  Therefore, we could be the one that glows.

Dr. McCann responded: The online catalog is one example.  It is a pdf version of the paper version.  This is off-putting and you must scroll endlessly to find what you are looking for.  We are using an internal language that we need to translate if we want to recruit students.  We need to do this both in the ways we represent our research strengths and our teaching strengths.  We tend to highlight the interesting research thing but not necessarily tie it to the curriculum.  Perhaps we could tie these together in a way that invites students into the curriculum around an idea.

Dr. Lee replied: Yes, but this is hard to do.  We have tried to do this in the First Year Seminars.

Dr. Gobbert responded: Strengthening advising is important to consider here.  This will help us better direct students.  There are opportunities that advising could address about how students may combine majors and programs in more complex and strategic ways.

Dr. Freeland added: If I’m may speak for a moment from Ken Baron’s (Director of Academic & Pre-Professional Advising) perspective, a creative Web representation might empower students to do this work themselves.

Dr. McCann added: Tyson King-Meadows (Chair, Africana Studies) said in a recent meeting that we could develop a Web representation like that of Amazon or Netflix to offer recommendations to prospective and current students to show them, if you like this, you may also like these.  We need to be thinking about the ways we present the things we have to offer students around the things they can do.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta added: The Web site one of my colleagues is putting together gathers work from different departments, illustrating how they are working on different problems but using nano systems to look at the problems.  This provides a common way to look at problems.  I believe this is important but should come from faculty.

Dr. Gougousi replied: This could be tied to the curriculum, which you could tie together in this presentation to illustrate a critical mass.

Dr. Rous then left to attend his next meeting.

The Task Force members then turned to looking in detail at the draft of the report distributed at today’s meeting.

Dr. Daniel-Onuta said: Recommendation #27 is still a bit vague.

Dr. McCann replied: Yes, but this is really an issue for the implementation committee.

Dr. Schumacher said: About centers, should we add a recommendation explicitly about centers, rather than just mentioning their potential in the introduction [of the Research, Creative, and Scholarly Activities recommendations section]?  Should our report push or challenge our centers to consider how they may address these issues?

Dr. Freeland agreed.

Dr. Gougousi replied: But we need to take it further and say we need more centers.  We should say that UMBC should strive to have a variety of centers...

Dr. McCann replied: Maybe we should just explicitly add centers into each of the recommendations that follow...The other way we could do this is to add another sentence under the intro that says something like: In the following recommendations, we urge consideration of how research centers could be sites of implementation.  Every recommendation that is about infrastructure includes the possibility to increase the role of centers.

There was general assent for this addition.  

Dr. Gobbert than asked Dr. McCann: Do you want to come to the Research Council meeting to discuss the final report?

The meeting adjourned.

